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Call to Order
5:33pm
Adjustments to Agenda
No adjustments
Approval of Minutes: 
· Jason motions to approve. Matthew seconds. Unanimously approved
Closed Session
Public Comments:
· No members of the public
Treasurer Report:
· Our tax documents have been prepared and will be available at the meeting, where Ian will need to sign a check so we can file our taxes. Chrystine, Stacie, Ian, and I completed the budget meeting a couple of weeks ago, and those details will be shared tonight. The QuickBooks balance is $35,342.97, reflecting the total if all checks were cleared.
· Miranda reported that there were no major updates this month. A check was issued to cover some cell phone-related expenses, and the UIHS parent has been reimbursed. She confirmed that taxes are fully completed and filed. Additionally, a $500 check was received from Rusty for proceeds from the snack shack.
Registration Fee Recommendation: 
Ian presented the Financial Committee’s recommendation for this year’s registration fees. The proposed fees will cover all essential costs and include a small cushion. Overall, the prices remain about the same as last year, with one exception:
· U6 Division:
· Early Bird: $110
· Regular: $130
· This reduced rate is made possible by a grant from the Canebery Foundation awarded to Fortuna.
The committee also recommends keeping the sibling discount the same as last year.
Motion: Will made the motion to approve the fees.
Second: Chrystine seconded the motion.
Outcome: Motion unanimously approved.
Registration Method: 
Ian brought up a discussion from last year regarding the challenge of not having enough coaches for the number of teams. Sean suggested a possible solution: waitlist all players and only place them on teams as coaches become available, using a first-come, first-served registration system. However, there may be technical issues with setting this up through GotSport. Chrystine questioned whether waitlisting might actually deter families, especially since cards aren’t charged until a child is placed on a team, which caused confusion in the past. It was agreed that this waitlist approach might work better for late registration, not early registration.
The group agreed that coach recruitment should start immediately. Jason emphasized that coach registration should remain open year-round, and recruiting should be ongoing to keep the door open for interested volunteers. Brian added that bringing coaches in early allows them to participate in clinics. Jason noted it’s ideal to run coaching clinics alongside kids' clinics to allow for more personal instruction. Chrystine asked how difficult it is to recruit coaches, and Natasha mentioned last year was easier than usual—she didn’t even have to call anyone, just sent texts. Cassie suggested starting an email and text thread to reach out to past coaches now. Ian asked Will if he would be willing to take on that outreach. Stacie noted that the registration link should be included in the email to coaches.
Ian mentioned that everyone seemed satisfied with the registration method used in recent years. Stacie confirmed that even with late registration, every child was eventually able to play. Natasha added that her Facebook reminders about the need for coaches were very effective. She also recommended completely separating coach registration from player registration. Sean reminded everyone that last year they removed the physical checkbox and replaced it with a direct link to the registration page. Chrystine suggested having a single link for both Fortuna and SoHum with a checkbox to choose one. Natasha proposed adding a dedicated “coach request” box and clarifying that friend requests are only for players. Stacie pointed out that friend requests can be problematic when the requested friend is in a different age group. Jason suggested adding a volunteer interest section, and Sean recommended including a note that earlier compliance (i.e., clearing background checks, training, etc.) leads to better practice time assignments.
The group also had a lengthy discussion about field use agreements with the city, Little League, Fortuna High School, and Adult Softball. Ian suggested tabling that topic for now. It was agreed that the "Coach Interest" dropdown box should be removed from the registration form. Sean asked Cassie about how the AI registration setup was handled. Cassie gave a detailed explanation and said the system can be adjusted as needed. 
Referee Pay Rate Recommendation:
Ian mentioned there was a slight change from last year, noting that some people felt the $15 referee pay rate was too low. However, Sean disagreed with that concern. Ian said they could always choose to keep the rate the same as last year. Stacie asked what last year’s rates were, and Ian explained them to her.
Sean clarified that while he isn’t opposed to a pay raise, the organization worked very hard to get financially stable, so it might be best to stick with the previous rates for now. Ian also shared that he wouldn’t want to assign adult referees to U8 games. Sean added that a few years ago, there were too many referees, which created other issues.
Natasha suggested asking coaches to provide honest feedback about referee performance. Sean agreed and emphasized that feedback needs to be collected consistently after every game. He proposed giving coaches feedback cards to fill out each time. Ian said he would ensure better training on how to complete the referee cards this year. Jason added that referees shouldn’t be paid unless the game cards are properly filled out.
The group briefly discussed some of the referee issues from last season and agreed to scratch the idea of a pay raise for now. They also discussed improving coach feedback, possibly by using a point-based system for rating referees. This would include details like age group, field, game time, and referee’s name, along with a 1–5 rating, a comments section, and a focus on four key areas—professionalism being one of the most important.
Uniform Budget Maximum:
Ian shared that Stacie mentioned Score was charging a maximum of $22 for uniforms. Based on that, he suggested using $22 as the maximum amount. Chrystine then motioned to set the uniform maximum at $25 instead. Jason seconded the motion. Sean opposed, but the motion passed.
Registration Opening Dates and Other Season Dates:
Ian proposed opening registration on April 1st and suggested the season run for 10 weeks, with games beginning on August 16th and ending on October 18th. This timeline would include playing through Labor Day weekend. He also noted that Smash Cup is scheduled for October 25th. Sean suggested adding a 2-week tournament at the end of the regular season.
Sean made a motion to approve the proposed season dates, and Chrystine seconded. The motion was unanimously approved.
Practices would begin the week of August 4th, and the coaches' meeting, traditionally held in late July, was discussed. Sean suggested holding it earlier this year. Ian proposed July 21st for the coaches' meeting. Brian motioned to approve the date, Cassie seconded, and the motion was unanimously approved.
Ian also proposed budgeting $10 per child for purchasing soccer balls.
Scholarship Amounts:
Ian shared that the league provided $1,000 in scholarships last year and asked if they should continue offering scholarships that cover 50% of the registration fee. Chrystine asked how scholarship decisions are made, and it was clarified that each request must be approved by the board.
Natasha suggested reaching out to local businesses to see if they would be interested in sponsoring kids to play. Chrystine asked if this option could be built into the website, and Miranda raised a concern about what would happen if too many kids applied and there wasn’t enough funding. Chrystine proposed creating a form with specific questions to help guide the decision-making process, and Cassie recommended having a dedicated scholarship page on the website.
Chrystine also suggested setting a cap to sponsor up to 25 kids. Jason made a motion to approve the proposal, Miranda seconded, and it was unanimously approved.
Scholarship Rate Revision - Form Changes - Fee Changes:
Miranda will edit the form so that it is up to date. 
GotSport Fee:
Ian explained the GotSport fees, noting that parents are charged this fee directly. While it’s a small amount—only $3—there are some useful perks included. Chrystine clarified that this fee appears as a separate line item and is charged per player, per transaction.
Spring Soccer Camp/Clinics: 
Jason expressed concern that a spring break clinic could end up feeling more like a daycare. He suggested that partnering with Challenger Sports would be a good idea to help run it more effectively. The group agreed that the Saturday camps leading up to the season worked well last year and should continue.
There was interest in organizing events in both May and July. Brian mentioned he is planning to hold a clinic in Redway, likely on May 17th.
New Paint Sprayer: 
Ian and Matthew will plan to meet and go over the new paint sprayer. Ian invited anyone who wants to come to be there. 
Telegram:
On March 31, 2025 - Ian proposes the following motion: Board of Directors members will receive a registration code for free registration for all of their own children participating in the ERVYSL recreational soccer program. If a BOD member does not have any of their own children participating in recreational soccer, the code may be provided for one free registration for a friend or family member.
Passed Unanimously.
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